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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Jennifer Nottingham, NADE President

Date:

8/12/14


Subject:
Year End Report
I would like to thank the membership for allowing me to serve as the president.  It has been a busy year and it was a pleasure to represent such a great organization.  I would also like to thank the NADE board members for working with me and helping to communicate with the membership. 
This year I have had regular contact with the NADE executive board to discuss issues.  I also arranged NADE Board conference calls. I provided input on NPRM responses. I participated on phone calls with ODD and NCDDD.  To keep the membership aware of current events, I would send out emails to the membership through the regional directors. I have had conference calls with various congressional staffers to help answer question on the disability adjudication process. 
At the beginning of the fiscal year, there was a federal government shutdown.  I helped prepare a letter to send to key legislative leaders to ask for an exemption for the DDSs.  I attended and ran the NADE midyear board meeting where we discussed NADE business, had SSA speakers and determined our top issues.  I traveled with the current President-elect, Jeff Price and the Legislative Director, Julie Kujath to attend meetings in Washington D.C. with key stakeholders and policy makers.  

I obtained feedback from the NADE board and members on the proposed tax status changes and new bylaws. I edited the document and sent it to the attorney for changes to be made.  I posted updates to the bylaws on the NADE website and notified the membership of the changes.  It is expected that this will be voted upon at the general assembly meeting by the membership. 
In April I testified before a subcommittee of the House Government Oversight Committee on the Medical Improvement Review Standard (MIRS) for Continuing Disability Reviews.  I was able to represent the NADE membership and present information before a committee meeting for the Institute of Medicine (IOM) of the National Academies for a study on SSI claims for children with mental disorder.  I presented at a committee meeting for the Social Security Advisory Board on the exceptions to the MIRS.  Just recently, I was on a panel at an IOM committee meeting addressing the use of psychological testing in disability claims. 
I have worked with SSA to arrange for several speakers for the conference.   I was able to delegate the oversight of the national conference planning to Jeff Price, which has been a tremendous help. 
It was a pleasure serving as the NADE President and I appreciate all the feedback and mentoring I have received from the past-President, Todd as well as the President-elect who previously held this position, Jeff Price.  I have had the opportunity to meet with people to share more information about the hard work that those in this field do on a daily basis. It has been an honor to represent this organization over the past year.  
Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Nottingham

NADE President
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